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Mr/Madame Chair,
The European Union welcomes the opportunity to contribute to the discussions on the draft study requested by the General Assembly on “appropriate ways and means of assessing the situation regarding racial equality in the world, while identifying possible gaps and overlaps”.
Racism and discrimination are global phenomena, which require a global response. Last year’s incidents of racially motivated violence brought to light once again the persistence of racism and discrimination in our societies. The EU has expressed its serious concerns over these events and joined the call for a firm response that leaves no place for complacency.
The past few months the EU has taken some important steps. In September 2020, the EU Anti-Racism Action Plan for the period 2020-2025 was published. Acknowledging that racism is not only perpetrated by individuals but can also be structural, the plan intends to bring EU institutions, EU Member States, EU agencies, civil society organizations, social partners and the private sector together in order to make concrete progress. The purpose is to tackle racism through hard law but also through other means such as the development of national action plans as recommended in the DDPA. National action plans and the integration of equality and non-discrimination principles in national strategic documents have proved to be a successful way to offer an effective response to racism and racial discrimination. Half of the EU Member States already have national action plans. In addition, it is necessary also to approve and implement specific national laws that guarantee equal treatment and non-discrimination within the framework of Directive 2000/43.
Furthermore, in November 2020 the EU adopted a new EU Action Plan on Human Rights and Democracy for the period 2020-2024. Amongst the priorities are (1) the need to step up action to combat all forms of discrimination on any ground, with a specific attention to multiple and intersecting forms of discrimination including on grounds of sex, race, colour, ethnic or social origin, genetic features, language, religion or belief, political or any other opinion, property, birth, disability, age, sexual orientation and gender identity, and (2) the promotion and exchange of best practices and lessons learnt with partner countries on strategies and policies to combat racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance.

Lastly the EU agrees that there is a need to identify possible gaps and overlaps. It is important that we all hold a mirror up to ourselves from time to time. The EU has been making serious efforts in this regard. In 2018, the EU Agency for Fundamental Rights published its second Survey on Minorities and Discrimination entitled “Being Black in the EU”. The report is based on the experiences of almost 6,000 people of African descent in 12 EU Member States and has been instrumental in guiding our work.

In addition to the EU, most EU Member States have developed and published reports and / or studies on the discrimination of people on the grounds of racial or ethnic origin. The collection of reliable and comparable data is a prerequisite for informed policy choices and effective action.
Thank you.
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